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                                                                                                                                                                  TOWN BOARD 

    

TOWN OF ALGOMA  

WINNEBAGO COUNTY, WISCONSIN  

April 20, 2022  

  

The monthly Town Board meeting was called to order by Chair Rasmussen at 6:00 p.m.  

  

The following Supervisors were present: Daniel Martin, Teresa Van Aacken, Patricia Clark and Joel 

Rasmussen.    

 

The following Supervisors were absent: Michael Brooks (excused).  

  

The following were also present: Administrator Rich Heath, Treasurer Sue Drexler, In-coming Clerk Katie 

Reinbold and Clerk Deborah Stark.   

  

It was noted that the agenda was posted in three places on April 14, 2022.   

  

On a motion by Supervisors Van Aacken/Martin, passed on a voice vote, the Board approved the 

minutes of the Monthly Town Board Meeting dated March 20, 2022.  

  

On a motion by Supervisors Martin/Van Aacken, passed on a voice vote, the Board approved the April 

2022 disbursements.  

  

No one was present for an Economic Development update.     

  

The Fire Department did not provide report for last month.    

  

The Economic Development Committee did not meet.   

  

The Planning Commission met and had a preliminary concept plan regarding development of two 

smaller residential developments in Olde Apple Acres, one with single family homes and one with 

condos.      

  

The Parks Committee did not meet.   

 

 The monthly financial statements were presented.    

 

Administrator Rich Heath reported the Strategic Planning members began crafting their survey questions 

and reviewing the planning process. The large road maintenance for 2022 are the milling and paving of 

Pierce Lane, Roselawn entrance to Bellhaven, Lullabye Rd and Manor Dr. Along with the Toww Hall and 

Fire Station other stretches of roads will be crack sealed and seal coated. Harter’s staff have been able 



to resolve the concerns of residents. New homes are underway or planning to be built in Olde Apple 

Acres, Bellhaven and Lakevista Estates. There is interest in building two smaller residential subdivisions 

west of Olde Apple Acres. The Planning Commission has seen the concept plans.              

  

On a motion by Supervisors Clark/Martin, passed on a voice vote, the Board approved the General 

Merchants License for A&T Curbside Plants & Produce.    

 

On a motion by Supervisors Van Aacken/Clark, passed on a voice vote, the Board approved the General 

Merchants License for Pickett Produce.      

  

On a motion by Supervisor Clark/Martin, passed on a voice vote, the Board approved the Resolution 

Authorizing the Issuance and Establishing Parameters for the Sale of Not to Exceed $4,115,000 General 

Obligation Refunding Bonds, Series 2022A. 

 

On a motion by Supervisors Clark/Van Aacken, carried on a roll call vote, the Board adjourned at 7:19 

p.m.  

  

Respectfully submitted,   

Deborah L Stark, WCMC  

Professional Clerk    

  

  


